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BIN	COLLECTIONS	–	JULY	

Blue	bin		4th,	18th	
Black	bin	11th,	25th	

*Bank	holiday	1	day	later	

SUFFOLK	COUNTY	COUNCIL	
HOUSEHOLD	WASTE	
&	RECYCLING	CENTRE	

CLOSED	WEDNESDAYS	
April	to	September	

9am	un6l	5pm	-	Monday	to	
Sunday	and	Bank	Holidays		

(Closed	Wednesday)	
October	to	March	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Meets	on	alternate	

Tuesdays	
in	the	Village	Hall	

at	2:00	pm

NOTICE	FROM	THE	EDITOR	
The	Village	Newsle-er	reserves	the	
right	to	refuse	to	publish	material	
which	is	deemed	opinionated	and	
considered	libellous,	which	may	

cause	offence.	
Material	submi-ed	may	be	edited,	
according	to	available	space	within	

the	publica?on.		

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFTS	GROUP	
meets	in	the	Village	Hall	
at	1.30pm	on	Fridays	

For	more	informa6on,	call	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

VILLAGE	DIARY	FOR	JULY	
JULY	2019	 	 	 	 	

Tuesday,	2nd		 Fit	Villages	exercise	class	 	 7:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	 	
Thursday,	4th	 Upbeat	-	Strawberry	Tea	 	 11:00	-	5:00	 Village	Hall	 	
Tuesday,	9th	 Fireside	Club,	Sudbury	Singers	 2:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	 	
Tuesday,	9th		 Fit	Villages	exercise	class	 	 7:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	 	
Wednesday,	10th	 Parish	Council	 	 	 7:30	PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Tuesday,	16th	 Fit	Villages	exercise	class	 	 7:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Tuesday,	23rd	 Fireside	Club	-	Strawberry	Tea	 2:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Wednesday,	24th	 Rural	Housing	Assn.	Public	Consulta6on3:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Tuesday,	30th	 Fit	Villages	exercise	class	 	 7:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	 	
	 	
REGULAR	EVENTS	
Mondays	Yoga	classes	(term	6me	only)		 	 9:30-11	am	 VH	–	Call	313662	 	
Mon	&	Thurs	 Western	Partner	Dance	Club	 	 7:00pm	 	 VH-	Call	371006	
Fridays	 	 Art	&	Cra[	Group	 	 	 1:30	pm	 	 VH	–	call	312346	 	
Fridays	 	 Sudbury	&	District	War	Games	Club	 Evening	 	 VH	-	Call	312160	

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL 
HOUSEHOLD WASTE & RECYCLING 

CENTRE 
CLOSED	WEDNESDAYS	
April	to	September	

9am	un6l	5pm	-	Monday	to	Sunday	
and	Bank	Holidays		
(Closed	Wednesday)	
October	to	March	

9am	un6l	4pm	-	Monday	to	Sunday	
and	Bank	Holidays	

mailto:chrispattle18@gmail.com


Two	services	took	place	at	All	Saints	in	June. 
On	23rd	June	Tim	Harbord	very	kindly	led	our	service	and	it	was	good	to	see	some	new	
faces	in	the	congrega6on.	The	following	week,	All	Saints	hosted	the	Benefice	Five	
Parishes	service	supported	by	readers	from	the	different	churches.	At	the	6me	of	wri6ng	
the	vicar	for	this	service	had	not	been	confirmed.	All	services	are	followed	by	
refreshments	and	an	opportunity	to	chat	and	catch	up.	

On	the	5th	of	June	we	held	our	annual	Gi[	Aid	coffee	morning	and	we	were	very	grateful	
to	all	those	villagers	who	came	and	supported	us	and	contributed	so	generously.	If	you	
s6ll	wish	to	contribute	to	the	church,	please	make	cheques	payable	to	PCC	of	Newton	
and	send	to	our	treasurer	Paul	Presland	at	Redwoods,	Church	Road,	Newton,	CO10	0QR.	

NoZces	
28th	July:		-	 Communion	service	at	11.00am	led	by	Revd.	Liz	Law	
17th	August	–	 Church	clean	at	10.00am		Volunteers	needed	to	give	the	church	a	

	Mid-summer	clean	both	inside	and	outside.	
20th	August		 Induc6on	of	Revd	Robert	Parker-McGee	as	new	rector	of	the	Box	River	

Benefice.	This	will	take	place	at	7.30pm	at	St	Lawrence’s	Church,		
Liile	Waldingfield	

25th	August	 Communion	Service	at	11.00am	led	by	our	new	rector	followed	by	
refreshments	and	an	opportunity	to	meet	Revd	Robert	Parker-McGee	

Our	thoughts	are	with	Margaret	Lowe	and	her	family	at	this	difficult	Zme.			

ALL	SAINTS	CHURCH	–	NEWTON	GREEN		-	FLOWER	ROTA	2019		

A	date	will	be	set	nearer	the	6me	to	decorate	the	church	for	Harvest	and	Christmas.		Any	queries,	
please	contact	sue	on	01787379201/07881383998	or	email	sue_presland@hotmail.com	

JULY MAY	KNOCK

AUGUST VOLUNTEER	REQUIRED

SEPTEMBER HARVEST	ALL	HELP	WELCOME
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All	Saints	Church,	Newton	
Green	
JULY	

Churchwarden: Vacant 
Flowers:	May		 May	Knock	
Cleaning:		May				 Fiona	Garman	

mailto:sue_presland@hotmail.com


Our	churchyard	is	looking	really	lovely	at	the	moment.	Several	parts	have	been	designated	as	
managed	wildlife	areas	and	it	is	amazing	how	quickly	they	have	developed	and	now	boast	an	
abundance	of	different	grasses	and	wild	flowers.		It	is	so	atmospheric	and	calm	and	is	well	worth	a	
visit	to	take	a	quiet	moment	away	from	our	hec6c	lives.	Only	the	resident	crows	will	disturb	your	
thoughts.	Also,	the	church	is	always	open	and	there	is	a	book	just	inside	the	door	for	you	to	
request	prayers	for	friends	and	family.	

Although	I	do	not	always	aiend	church	services,	I	do	manage	the	flower	rota	and	help	
out	where	I	can.	Paul	and	I	o[en	visit	the	churchyard,	some6mes	taking	our	young	
grandchildren	with	us.	They	are	fascinated	by	the	different	gravestones	and	we	say	hello	
to	my	father	whose	ashes	are	interred	near	the	front	door.		Last	6me	we	visited,	we	
showed	them	the	old	plough	and	the	beau6ful	old	wooden	bier	which	ini6ated	some	
interes6ng	conversa6ons	about	what	a	coffin	was	used	for!	
This	year’s	Autumn	Show	on	7th	September,	will	again	be	held	in	the	church.	Schedules	
have	now	been	distributed	so	get	growing	and	planning	and	we	hope	to	see	you	there!!	
Sue	Presland	

OCTOBER MARGARET	LOWE

NOVEMBER CAROLE	LANGLEY

DECEMBER	 CHRISTMAS	ALL	HELP	WELCOME
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NEWTON	GREEN	GOLF	CLUB	
Guidance	for	golf	on	the	green	at	Newton	

Upon	registering	annually	with	the	club	and	booking	in	at	the	professional’s	shop	before	
play,	residents	of	the	village	can	enjoy	nine	holes	free	golf	on	the	village	green.	All	guests	
must	pay	a	green	fee.	An	extra	nine	holes	on	the	private	side	of	the	course	can	be	played	

a[er	paying	the	appropriate	fee	at	the	club	shop.	

Villager-Plus	Membership	
To	enjoy	regular,	18-hole	golf,	residents	can	take	out	Villager-Plus	membership	of	the	
club,	which	involves	paying	half	the	normal	full,	seven-day	fee	(£377.50	in	2017-18).	

Subject	to	the	guidance	of	the	professional’s	shop,	play	will	be	available	daily	from	10.30	
am,	and	12.30	pm	on	Saturdays.	A	condi6on	of	Villager	Plus	membership	involves	a	free,	

one-hour,	introductory	session	with	the	club	professional.		

FuncZons	Available	for	Hire	
The	club	operates	with	a	full,	open	licence,	and	facili6es	are	available	for	private	hire,	

with	many	social	func6ons	open	to	village	residents		
01787-377217	

www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk	

info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk	
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http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
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Contribu6ons	for	the	next	Newsleier	
	by	21st	July	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Coiage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsleier@gmail.com	

COFFEE	MORNINGS	

28th	SEPTEMBER	-	MacMillan	
Dona6ons	for	raffle	prizes	very	welcome!	

All	start	at	10:00	and	take	place	in	the	Village	Hall.

NEXT	PARISH	COUNCIL	MEETING	
is	

Wednesday,	10th	July	2019	
At		

7:30	in	the	Village	Hall	

There	is	a	15-minute	session	at	the	start	of	the	meeZng,	which	is	
	open	for	public	parZcipaZon.		

If	you	want	to	know	what	is	happening	in	the	village,	come	along	and	find	out.	

WANTED	
OLD	PETROL	MOWER	FOR	HEAVY	

WORK	
MUST	BE	WORKING	

WILL	PAY	

PHONE	TONY	373548	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com


GREAT	CORNARD	COMMUNITY	LIBRARY,	
HEAD	LANE,	GT	CORNARD,	CO10	0JU	

Opening	Hours	
The	Library	Closes	for	lunch	during	term	7me	12:15	to	12:45pm	

Term	Zme		
Monday		 8:30am	–	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Tuesday		 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Wednesday	 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Thursday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	7:00pm	
Friday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm		-	5:00pm	
Saturday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	
Sunday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	

School	holidays	
Monday	 10:00am	–	1:30pm	
Tuesday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm		
Wednesday	 Closed	
Thursday	 	2.00pm	-	7.00pm	
Friday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm	1.30pm	-	5.00pm	
Saturday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	
Sunday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	

Manager	 Mrs	Heather	Welch	
Staff	 Mrs	Karen	Ludlow	
	 Mrs	Steph	McKnight	(Sundays)	
	 Mr	Tom	Veasey	(Saturdays)	
Tel.	No.	 01787	315195	
Email	 cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk	
Web	 www.suffolklibraries.co.uk	
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MOBILE	LIBRARY	IN	NEWTON!	
The	Suffolk	mobile	library	service	visits	Newton	every	4	weeks		

between	4:45pm	and	5:00pm.	
It	stops	in	Plamplin	Close/Church	Road.	

Next	visits	are:	

2019	
20th	July,	17th	August,	14th	September,	12th	October,		

9th	November,	7th	December	

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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FIRESIDE	CLUB	

Short	this	month	as	I	have	problems	with	my	laptop.	We	had	two	interes6ng	talks.		
May	28th	on	riding	for	the	disabled	Sept		28	we	are	visi6ng	the	school	at	Shelley	in	the	
evening.		
June	11th	Steph	and	her	guide	dog	Cocoa	explained	about	Guide	dogs	for	the	blind.		
June	21st	a	visit	to	Bury	St	Edmunds	had	to	be	cancelled	as	no	driver	was	available.		
June	25th	we	are	having	a	buffet	lunch	12.30	for	1.0.		
July	9th	we	will	be	entertained	by	singers	from	Sudbury.		
July	23	we	hope	to	enjoy	a	strawberry	tea.July	26th	we	have	an	ou6ng	to	Pakenham	
water	mill	and	the	Fox	for	lunch.		

	Hoping	for	fine	weather	Wendy	

IT’S	ALL	SO	LONG	AGO	

Extracts	from	Parish	Magazines	from	the	past	
Compiled	by	Alan	Vince	–	Village	Historian	

60		YEARS	AGO	–	Newton	Newsleaf	produced	by	Rev	A	G	Ensor  
JULY	1959:		

Fete:		The	fete	was	a	great	success.	The	day	was	fine	and	everyone	enjoyed	themselves.	
The	sum	raised	was	a	sa6sfactory	£59	Thanks	to	all	who	came	to	spend	and	to	help,	
although	I	know	that	all	who	par6cipated	in	any	way	enjoyed	doing	so.	In	open	the	fete	
Miss	Stella	Smith	expressed	her	affec6on	for	Newton	and	spoke	of	her	family’s	long	
associa6on	with	the	parish.		As	I	pointed	out	at	the	fete,	the	responsibility	of	keeping	the	
Parish	Church	standing	is	a	moral,	if	not	a	legal	one	which	falls	upon	all	the	people	who	
live	in	the	parish.	One	of	the	greatest	things	a	parish	priest	can	have	is	the	goodwill	of	
the	people	he	tries	to	serve.																																																																																																																																
A.G.E.		

Fireside	Club:			We	all	enjoyed	our	ou6ng	to	Harwich	and	Dovercourt	on	July	6th.		Some	
of	us	called	at	‘The	Good	Companions@	club	in	the	High	Street	where	we	had	a	rest,	
cups	of	tea,	and	heard	about	the	work	of	this	club	which	is	open	every	day	when	anyone	
over	60	is	welcomed	whether	living	in	the	town	or	a	visitor.	The	next	ou6ng	will	take	the	
form	of	a	picnic	details	of	which	will	be	published	later.	
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Golf	News:			Congratula6ons	to	Newton	Golf	Club	on	the	result	of	the	Hambro	Cup	semi	
final.	The	club	plays	Aldeburgh	Ar6sans	in	the	Final	in	September.	In	the	match	Village	v.	
the	Club,	the	club	won	by	3	1/2	to	2	1/2.		

Village	Hall:			The	building	is	making	good	progress	so	come	and	help	raise	the	money	to	
pay	for	it	on	Saturday	July	25th.			The	fete	on	the	green	will	be	opened	at	2.30	pm	by	Mrs	
Kenneth	Deeks.	There	is	plenty	to	spend	your	money	on	and	help	make	ours	the	best	
village	hall	in	the	district.		

Parish	Assembly:			On	Friday	July	10th	a	parish	assembly	was	held	in	the	village	hall	to	
decide	about	making	a	track	across	the	Green.	Several	people	expressed	their	views,	
which	was	encouraging,	and	it	was	finally	decided	to	make	a	track	across	the	Green	along	
a	line	which	had	already	been	marked	out.					

40	YEARS	AGO	-	Newton	Newsle*er	edited	by	Frank	Rowland							

JULY	1979:	

Best	Kept	Village:	

At	the	very	first	6me	Newton	entered	we	have	actually	come	second	in	the	Babergh	
sec6on,	even	bea6ng	Kersey.	We	actually	got	89%	and	it	reflects	the	great	credit	on	all	
the	hard	work	which	was	put	in	by	everybody.	The	immaculate	appearance	of	the	Green	
itself	.	the	beau6fully	clipped	hedges	and	the	lovely	gardens	–	the	result	of	so	much	hard	
work,	to	say	nothing	of	the	blisters	and	aching	backs!	We	now	go	on	to	the	next	round	
which	embraces	the	whole	of	Suffolk.	

	Future	Events:		Only	nine	people	were	at	the	village	hall	recently	to	hear	representa6ves	
of	Babergh	District	Council	tell	us	about	the	plans	for	future	development,	not	only	of	
Newton	Green,	but	of	surrounding	areas	and	Sudbury.		The	best	news	is	that	all	
development	in	Newton	is	most	strictly	limited	;	it	is	possible	there	may	be	infilling	on	
already	developed	sites,	while	the	green	itself	has	been	designated	an	area	of	Special	
Scien6fic	Interest,	and	will	remain	untouched.	

Church	News:	At	the	PCC	mee6ng	on	June	6th	we	heard,	with	regret,	that	the	Rector	and	
Mrs	Grieve	would	be	leaving	us	to	take	up	another	living	in	Scotland	in	September.	
Although	they	have	been	here	only	a	short	6me,	we	as	a	village,	will	miss	them.	
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25	YEARS	AGO	–	Newton	Newsle*er	edited	by	Elsa	Stevens	

JULY	1994:	

CongratulaZons:			Congratula6ons	to	Mr	and	Mrs	Biien	of	8,	Plampin	Close	who	
celebrated	their	DIAMOND	WEDDING	ANNIVERSARY	on	9th	June	and	received	a	telegram	
from	Her	Majesty	the	Queen	marking	the	occasion.	

Village	Fete:			Many	thanks	to	everyone	who	helped	to	prepare	and	clear	up	for	the	
Village	Fete.	The	coopera6on	from	many	organisa6ons	in	the	village	and	the	wonderful	
weather	all	came	together	to	make	a	very	enjoyable	day.	Approximately	£1500	was	
raised	and	the	W.I.,	the	Church,	and	the	Village	Hall	will	all	benefit.	Well	done	Newton	
Green!																																																																																																																																											
Wendy	Turner																																																																																		

	The	fete,	in	the	Jubilee	Gardens,	the	Village	Hall	and	car	park	and	the	Green	was	opened	
by	Mr	John	Broxholme	who	writes	novels	under	the	name	of	Duncan	Kyle.	He	said	that	
he	had	lived	in	Newton	for	22	years	and	found	it	a	most	pleasant	place	to	live	where	life	
was	usually	on	even	tenor	and	never	rushed	or	hec6c.																																									S.C.Russell																																																																																																																																		
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FRANK	MATTHEWS,	Upholsterer.	
All	upholstery	work	undertaken.	

Free	es6mates.	
Tel:		01787	311133.	

HOMEFIELD	SHEDS	
&	SHELTERS.	

Quality	leisure	buildings	
made	to	your	requirements.	

Tel:	01787	211485.	
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JB	Oil	Boiler	
Services	

Fully	OBec	registered	

Ring	
Jack	Butcher	
07885	504036 	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Coiage.	Newton	
CO10	0QE	

Telephone:		01787	377664				email:	
newtonvillagenewsleier@gmail.com		

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Coiage.	Newton	
CO10	0QE	
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newtonvillagenewsleier@gmail.com		

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
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£25	per	annum	
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mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Jupiter2000	Security	&	Fire	Safety	Consultants	
Helping	you	make	your	business	safer	
The	Regulatory	Reform	(Fire	Safety)	Order	2005	is	law	and	it	places	a	responsibility	on	all	sizes	

and	types	of	businesses	to	carry	out	a	regular	Fire	Risk	Assessment.	

Don`t	know	how	or	what	to	do?	Call	Jupiter2000	and	let	us	do	it	for	you.	

We	help	companies	reduce	security	&	fire	risks	to	your	businesses	and	staff.	We	offer	impar6al	
advice	on	how	to	cost-effec6vely	reduce	your	security	risk	and/or	fire	risk.	Your	risk	

assessment	will	be	both	site	specific	and	individually	tailored	to	your	business’s	needs.	

									Jupiter2000	a	local	company	helping	local	companies	stay	safe.	

								www.jupiter2000.co.uk			E-mail	-	info@jupiter2000.co.uk		07716	860664	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	
COULD	BE	YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	
Coiage.	Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664		

			email:	
newtonvillagenewsleier@gmail.com	

DO	YOU	HAVE	NEW	
NEIGHBOURS?	

OR	HAVE	YOU	RECENTLY	
MOVED	INTO	THE	VILLAGE?	

Please	let	your	Newsleier	
know.		

Tel:		01787	377664				

email:		
newtonvillagenewsleEer@gmail.com	

http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Anglian	Water	 	 0845	7145145	
Babergh	District	Council	 01473	822801	
Ci6zens	Advice	Bureau	 01787	374671	
Eastern	Energy	 	 0800	7838838	
Police	(Sudbury)	 	 01284	774300	
Police	(Hadleigh)	 	 01473	383430	

West	Suffolk	Hospital	 01283	713000	
Sudbury	Community	Health	Centre	
	 	 	 01787	886300	
Colchester	Hospital	 01206	853535	
Misuse	of	Drugs	&	Alcohol	
Suffolk	Helpline	 	 0800	5870421

Doctors’	Surgeries		
Hardwicke	House	 01787	370011	
Meadow	Lane	 01787	310000	
Siam	Surgery	 01787	886444	
Boxford	Mill	Surgery	01787	210558	

West	Babergh	Safer	Neighbourhood	
Team	
Sgt	566	Kevin	Horton	01473	613500	

IF	YOUR	CALL	IS	URGENT	AND	YOU	NEED	
IMMEDIATE	ASSISTANCE	ALWAYS	CALL	
999	

POLICE	NON	EMERGENCY	NUMBER	
CALL	101

USEFUL	VILLAGE	PHONE	
NUMBERS	

PARISH	CLERK	
Adrian	Beckham	373725	
NEWTON	GREEN	TRUST	
Philip	Taylor	211265	
VILLAGE	NEWSLETTER	
Sue	Crawte	-	377664	
CHURCH	WARDEN	

Vacancy	
VILLAGE	HALL	

Alan	Vince		-		373963	
NEIGHBOURHOOD	WATCH	
Sue	Presland	-		379204	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Wendy	Turner		-	372677	

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFT	GROUP	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

SARACENS	HEAD	
379036	

NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	

Paul	Presland	–	Chairman	
01787	379204	

Sue	Crawte	–	Vice	Chairman	
01787	377664	
Russell	Bower	
07838	060878	
Laura	Smith	

Rita	Schwenk	
01787	210838	
Philip	Taylor	
01787	211265	

Adrian	Beckham	–	Parish	Clerk	
01787	373725	

Lee	Parker	-	District	Councillor	
01787	376073	

NEED	A	NUMBER?
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